
March 6th, 2019 
 
 
Bobi Smethurst 
428 east 8490 south 
Sandy, Utah  84070 
 
 
To Whom it May Concern,  
 
 I, Bobi Smethurst, am writing in support of the passing of “Taylor’s Law”- House Bill 2797.   Taylor 
Joseph Martinek was my first nephew.  I watched him grow from a sweet baby into a charismatic, witty, 
and strong young man that would light up a room with a million dollar smile. 
 
     Our family was given a life sentence of grief and unbearable heartache, the second those individuals 
knowingly sold Taylor illegal drugs.  But, yet those individuals are not being punished for their actions. 
Taylor’s Law needs to be passed to ensure the punishment falls on the dealer(s).  
 
   Please pass “Taylor’s Law”- House Bill 2797.   
 
Thank you,  
Bobi Smethurst  
 
 
 


